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RE: CAO Notes

Generator Project: Facilities will be starting this week and working through the end of the year
with the Generator Replacement Project. The project will take a little longer than some might
expect because of an extended order/fabrication time for the large generator. When finished, the
County will have a much more stable backup power system.

The project phases include:

1) Site Demo in back between buildings A & B: September 13th through October 9th.
2) Generator order, fabrication and delivery: September 22nd through December 4th.
3) Building and Site Modifications: September 16th through December 15th.

Additionally, we will be removing an abandoned underground diesel storage tank from the
previous generator. This will affect several parking stalls next to the existing portable generator
in front of building B. We will also need to remove a large section of the walkway in order to
gain access to the tank. This work will commence within a couple of weeks and take
approximately a week to complete. The parking lot and sidewalk will be returned to normal
condition.

Thank you for your patience as we improve our facilities!

County’s Appeal of the Record of Decision by US Forest Service: All 10 other appellants
dropped their appeals of the 42 Road decision following the Board of Supervisors approval last
Tuesday of the informal disposition agreement (Item 30 of the September 10, 2013 Board of
Supervisors Meeting). The Forest Service can now begin implementation of the Record of
Decision without the threat of litigation against the Final Supplemental Environmental Impact
Statement.
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Road Closure: The Transportation Division of El Dorado County’s Community Development
Agency will implement full daytime closures of both directions of Francisco Drive between El
Dorado Hills Boulevard and Embarcadero Drive/Cambria Way. The closures will take place
daily between 7:00 a.m. and 6:00 p.m. from Monday, September 23 through Thursday,
September 26, and from Monday, September 30 through Wednesday, October 2.

The closures are necessary to reconstruct the Francisco Drive pavement. Motorists will be able
to access Cambria Way and Embarcadero Drive from the Green Valley Road end of Francisco
Drive at all times.

During the closure, motorists wishing to use Francisco Drive to pass between Green Valley Road
and El Dorado Hills Boulevard will be detoured to El Dorado Hills Boulevard. Motorists are
encouraged to take other alternate routes around the area which also bypass the closure. Portable
changeable message signs will be placed around the work zone to keep motorists updated on any
changes to the timing of the closures.
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